

CIVIC LEAGUE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

The new 1978-79 Board of Directors are:

Officers:

President: Dan Folta (499 - 4350)1st Vice President: Gary Romska (497 - 6552)

2nd Vice President: Jim Bartlett (490 - 1317)

3rd Vice President: Dick Lowman (499-6263)

Treasurer: Jack Enoch (499-5658) Membership Secretary: Anne Enoch (499 - 5658)

Sorresponding Secretary: Nancy Norton (499-8336) Recording Secretary: Peggy Caverly (490-0925)

Board of Directors:

Newsletter Editor:

Publicity Chairman: Don Oates

> (499-6016)Dale Martin

(497 - 1158)Social Secretaries: Sue Ott (499-5043)

Margie Brotman

(497 - 0565)

CCO Representatives: Jim Willenbrink

(497-2057)

Bob St. Claire

(497 - 7389)

Block Security Committee: Bob Brotman (497 - 0565)

Boat Ramp Committee: Roger Bell

(499-6988)

Earl Davis

(497 - 7208)PY-LAWS Committee: Dick Voltz (497-7450) (Immediate Past President)

PRESIDENT'S CORNER:

Since this is my first opportunity to address all residents of the Pembroke Meadows/Shores community, I consider it appropriate to congratulate and applaud the Past President, Dick Voltz, and his Board members for their untiring efforts and concomitant superb results during the past year which have made our community a pleasant place to live. done folks!

I further consider it appropriate to provide you with my . views on the purpose of the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League. In reviewing previous Newsletters and, in particular, Past President's messages, I find that the objectives of the organization have been succinctly and eloquently defined and that my views are similar to those which they expressed. I herewith quote portions of those messages: Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League was formed to represent all the different individuals living within our community boundaries, tolerant of all the divergent opinions and capable of accommodation to these views within the needs of the community. An organization that will absorb the interest of the whole community, yet work to solve the problems of the individuals within. It provides an organized forum for the discussion and expression of matters of community interest, encourages civic activity and coordinates action. The primary purpose is

PRESIDENT'S CORNER: (Continued)

to maintain our community as a safe and decent place to live and raise our families."

The aforementioned quotes identify the purpose and objective of the Civic League.

To fulfill that objective requires the support of all the residents of the community with - MEMBERSHIP -INTEREST - PARTICIPATION -COMMUNICATION! Make our community a nice place in which to live and grow!

RECREATION CENTER (SWIMMING POOL) BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

Director: Dick Lowman

(499 - 6263)

Asst. Director:

Ed Winkler

(497 - 1659)

Treasurer: Jim Zettervall

(499 - 3393)

Secretary:

Ruth Schriefer (497 - 3818)

Tom Horvatic

Board Members:

(499 - 2602)

Celine Tolley

(499 - 2717)

Lou Riccio

(497 - 3482)

Merch Gibboney

(499 - 0323)

Mary Riley

Dick Voltz (497-7450)

RECREATION CENTER BOAT RAMP:

Jim Willenbrink and Jack Enoch constructed and installed a boat launch facility at the Recreation Center in August. Boat launching into the Lynnhaven River is accomplished by hoisting small boats onto the ways of the ramp and sliding the boat and ways via installed rollers over the marsh grass into the water. The launch has a limited weight capacity and only boats of 14 feet or less can be accommodated. (Those which can be lifted by two people generally). Regrettably, tides limit the use of the launch facility since the river has not as yet been redredged.

RECREATION CENTER BOAT RAMP: (Continued)

To prevent damage/loss of the ramp, a chain and lock have been installed. Keys for the lock can be procured from Jack Enoch for \$1.50 per key and will permit use of the ramp through 1 January 1980.

BLOCK SECURITY PROGRAM:

Block Security, a program designed by the Virginia Beach Crime Prevention Committee, is aimed at halting neighborhood crime.

Neighbors can halt crime by looking out of their windows and keeping an eye on nearby houses:

The Block Security Program is now shifting into high gear. Four home meetings have been planned for October. Hosts for the meetings will be:

The Romska family - First week The McIntire family - Second week The Brotman family - Third The Caverly family - Fourth week

These people will contact their neighbors shortly with more information.

Betsy Doxey, a member of the Virginia Beach Crime Prevention Steering Committee, will present the program at these home meetings. Ms. Doxey will be accompanied by a police officer.

Attached to this issue of the Newsletter is the "Block Security" pamphlet.

WHO KNOWS WHO IS COMING OR GOING?

NEEDED - Information of all who are new residents, or old friends leaving the community.

Purpose — TO WELCOME ABOARD
Give general information
of community activities,
and answer questions about
local area.

Purpose — SAYANARA

To say Goodbye — and let our friends know they will be missed.

Call: Dale Martin at 497-1158

All new residents, and residents leaving the community will be recognized in the monthly Newsletter.

PROSPECTIVE SALE OF CREASY REALTY BUILDING TO AGAPE BAPTIST CHURCH:

A special session of the Civic League was convened on 29 May 1978 to address the prospective sale of the Creasy Realty Building to Agape Baptist Church. Members present voiced objections to the use of the property for church functions primarily due to the problems associated with increased automobile traffic and parking. A vote of those Civic League members present was taken with an overwhelming majority supporting the position that the Civic League submit a letter to Frank Creasy, and to the senior church official, indicating nonsupport of the Civic League for such a sale and use of the property. The property was ultimately refurbished and is now employed by another realtor.

FLEA MARKET:

Plans are underway to conduct the semi-annual Flea Market Sale with an alternate date of 1 October 1978 or 8 October 1978 in the parking lot adjacent to the veterinarian clinic in the Pembroke Meadows Shopping Center. This is an opportunity for all of us to unload items in the home for which we have little or no utility while some others may have a great utilization for same.

FLEA MARKET: Continued)

Sale areas are available for a \$5.00 fee for non-Civic League members and \$2.50 for members, and can be obtained by contacting Margie Brotman at 497-0565, or Sue Ott at 499-5043. The collected fees will be deposited in the Civic League Treasury to provide the necessary funds for the Civic League operation.

JUNIOR GARDEN CLUB:

First Junior Garden Club meeting will be Wednesday, September 20th, at 7:00 o'clock.

Place: 4317 Temple Ct.

Club open to boys and girls - 5th grade and up.

New members welcome!

For information, please call 497-5856 or 497-7117.

SCOUT NEWS:

Parents of girls - grades 1-12 - interested in an active Scout Program, join us for SCOUT NIGHT, September 19th, at 7:30 p.m., or call 497-8589 - 497-1158.

NEW LIGHTING FOR CENTER MEDIAN:

The City of Virginia Beach is going to replace all the light poles in the median strip with colonial style poles. Responsibility for the maintenance and the VEPCO charges for these new light poles will be absorbed by the City. Because of the additional \$200 - \$300 VEPCO expense, we are going to remove the spot lights from the median strip. If there are any questions about this, please contact Jim Bartlett.

CIVIC LEAGUE MEETINGS:

On Thursday, 21 September 1978, the first meeting of the Pembroke Meadows/ Shores Civic League for the 1978-79 year will convene at 7:30 p.m., in the Pembroke Meadows Elementary School Cafetorium. The meeting will be a business meeting with no guest speaker. Members are invited to provide discussion items in advance with notification to any member of the Board, or to address items at the meeting as old or new business.

All subsequent Civic League meetings will be held on the 3rd Thursday of the month, except for December which will be the second Thursday due to Christmas Holiday.

CIVIC LEAGUE OF PEMBROKE MEADOWS, INC.

OPERATING STATEMENT

31 AUG. 1978

BROUGHT FORWARD:

CHECKING ACCOUNT \$384.97 SAVINGS ACCOUNT 945.66

CASH 20.00

TOTAL \$1,350.63

INCOME:

SAVINGS INTEREST \$ 12.25 EARNED

TOTAL \$ 12.25

EXPENSES:

ENTRANCEWAY MOWING \$ 50.00

BOAT RAMP MATERIAL ____25.00

TOTAL <u>\$ 75.00</u>

BALANCE ON HAND: \$1,287.88

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

<u>MANTED</u>: MAN MAKERS — With the commencement of school activities, Club Scout Pack 475 will be off and running. This Pack, sponsored by your Civic League, has some 40 boys, and we expect additional enrollments at the School Night for Scouting later in September.

We are in dire need of adult men and women as Den Leaders, Webelos Leaders, Cub Master, Committee Members, etc. to continue our program in molding men out of boys. Without your help, there will be no Cub Scout Pack program for our sons.

Call Jack Enoch at 499-5658 for information. We have a pleasant job for you, and all the training you need... no experience required. Help our sons to become better adult leaders.

- WANTED: Screens for Colonial five bedroom house. Call Sally Addabbo at 497-1720.
- PAINTING: Interior and exterior house painting. Call Jack Rowell at 464-7653; after 9:00 p.m., call 464-3131.
- HAIRDRESSING: Complete Hair Care Service for the Entire Family. Call Lee MacCubbin at 340-3282.
- PROFESSIONAL PHOTOGRAPHER: Resident photographer available to take photographs ANY OCCASION Call 497-7469.
- MOTOR HOMES FOR RENT: Two Motor Homes for rent by the day, week or weekend. An Open Road for \$150.00 per week plus 10 cents per mile. A Winabago Brave for \$230.00 per week plus 10 cents per mile. For information call 497-7469.
- THE HANDYMAN: The handyman will do those irritating little jobs if you don't have the time, tools or the inclination. (Includes Port-A-Lume windows when parts are available). Call R. J. Koehne at 497-2317.
- EXPERIENCED BABY-SITTER: Experienced with children of all ages. Have references and can baby-sit weekdays after 4:30 p.m., week nights until 11:00 p.m., and weekends any time. Call Barb Koehne at 497-2317.
- HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING: Available to do all types of home repairs and/or remodeling. Call Lee at 497-3714
- BABY-SIT IN HOME: Approved by Social Services any age NO LIMIT. Will serve hot lunch. Call Mary Alice Sanders at 497-1587.
- ADULT BABY-SITTER: Will baby-sit in my home. Call Barbara Holmes at 499-0862.
- FOR SALE: White china bathroom sink, like new, no chips, 19" x 17", only \$15.00. Girl's Huffy 26" bike, good condition needs painting, \$15.00. Call 497-7208 after 3:00 p.m.

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD

- PROFESSIONAL LAWN MAINTENANCE: Professional lawn maintenance, land-scaping, licensed pesticide application, annual maintenance schedule available. Call Bob Stone for appointment at 499-0730.
- WANTED: Used electric clothes dryer. Anyone having one for sale, please call Mrs. Sanders at 497-1587.
- FOR SALE: Aluminum window screens and two screen doors for "Terry" four bedroom Ranch House. Call 490-1915.
- FOR SALE: Aluminum window screens for 12 story Ranch House (By Terry). \$2.00/Screen. Call 497-7450 after 6:00 p.m.
- <u>WANTED</u>: Feeling alone want to be part of a group. Join the Pembroke Meadows/Shores Civic League, only \$5.00 per household annually. Call Anne Enoch at 499-5658.
- BABY-SITTER: Will baby-sit and do odd jobs. Call Yvonne Martin at 497-1158 after 4:30 p.m.